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2011 Call for Projects

The 2011 Call for Projects Preliminary Staff Recommendations will be posted tomorrow, Wednesday June 29, 2011, on the Call for Projects webpage of our website. Notification via email of the posting will be sent to past and current Call for Project applicants, members of our Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) and its Subcommittees as well as the Municipal Bus Operators General Manager Group and Councils of Governments (COGs). The Preliminary Staff Recommendations will be mailed to the same distribution list later this week.  

Staff is recommending 64 projects totaling almost $105 million in funding. TAC will hear presentations from applicants who want to appeal their project ranking on August 9-11, 2011. Due to space limitations at Metro Headquarters, the Appeals will be held at the Metropolitan Water District (MWD) Headquarters. At the September meeting, the Board will consider adoption of the 2011 Call for Projects.  

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

The Los Angeles Times is expected to run a story tomorrow that examines how businesses are dealing with the planned closure of the I-405 the weekend of July 16-17, 2011. Media Relations briefed the reporter, recommending that besides staying home, a good way to avoid the impacts of the closure is for residents to eat, shop and play locally and give local storefronts and other venues their business. The reporter was referred to cities such as Santa Monica that have created “Buy Local” campaigns that provide business specials and other incentives. 

Staff reported that the project team’s goal is for two-thirds of anticipated vehicular traffic that weekend to stay away through a combination of staying home or taking alternative freeway routes around the closure to reduce traffic impacts throughout the region. Metro and Metrolink are also providing additional service on key transit lines. Those with a critical need to travel that weekend should expect congestion and delays based on real-time traffic conditions, and are encouraged to monitor those conditions at go511.com. The story is expected to run tomorrow.

I-405 Internet Chat

Several news outlets, including KCBS 2/KCAL 9, KABC 7, City News and KNX have inquired about Metro’s Internet Chat scheduled for tomorrow, Wednesday, June 29, 2011 from 12-1 p.m. Metro executives K.N. Murthy and Doug Failing will field questions from the public on a range of topics related to the I-405 closure. Media Relations also will promote the chat on KABC 7 during the station’s early morning broadcast. Doug Failing also promoted the chat in a KNX interview that should run this afternoon.



	

	








